Carlisle City Council / Trades Union Bi-Monthly

Corporate Joint Consultative Meeting

Wednesday 15 June 2004
Present:
P Stybelski; Town Clerk & Chief Executive (Chair)



J Gooding; Executive Director



J Cross; Principal Personnel Officer



D Williams; Head of MS&ES



C Wright; UNISON



K Graham; GMB



D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
A Westnedge; AMICUS



M Mooney; Executive Director



G Caig; GMB

CJC
16/04
MINUTES OF THE CJC 14 APRIL 2004


The minutes of the last meeting of the CJC held on 14 April 2004 were agreed as a true record.

CJC
17/04
MATTERS ARISING

CJC
07 / 04
Civic Centre Lifts 


J Gooding advised that the lifts are now working satisfactorily and will be monitored.

CJC 10/04
Corporate Induction / Probationary Period & Assessment

J Cross gave an update and it was requested that this item come forward to a future meeting.


D Williams advised that the new Members induction process would include a visit to CTS and staff would be give a presentation from all Business Units as part of their induction programme.

Action: D Williams to arrange for all new Members to visit CTS.


Management Development Programme

D Williams advised that the Management Development Programme has started and that he has already received very positive feedback.

CJC 11/04
IIP Re-assessment

D Williams advised that the re-assessment takes place between 21 & 25 June.  All those who are being interviewed have been informed.  C Wright commented that no UNISON representative was being interviewed.  D Williams advised that this may be because the assessor was looking at areas identified for improvement at the last review.  All Business Units have a list of staff being interviewed.

CJC 13/04
Employee Enhancement Programme

D Williams gave an overview on the proposed launch and introductory event of the EEP.  The programme is aimed at all employees, offering self-development including very practical skills.

CJC 14/04
Car Parking

J Gooding advised that some of the passes for the Swifts Bank Car Park which had become available following CHA’s move had been re-allocated to Business Units.

CJC 15/04
Appraisal

D Williams confirmed that appraisals are now in place for all staff.


Single Status

J Gooding advised that M Battersby and Ged Caig had met to discuss Single Status.  Negotiations are continuing and further meetings are scheduled to look at options to progress matters.

CJC
18/04
CTS CONSULTATIVE FORUM

The minutes of the meeting of the CTS Consultative Forum, which took place on 29 April 2004 were discussed.  



Matters Arising

6.1 Organisational Development

It was noted that there was a slight delay with the PDP stage of Appraisals in CTS.

6.2 Corporate Training (eg. MDP, EEP)

It was agreed that it was for CTS to meet the costs of training for their staff.  The direct cost of replacing staff who were training cannot be met corporately.

CJC asked for more constructive proposals from CTS to work around this problem with training.  It is important that CTS staff are treated equally with other staff, having the same access to training.

6.3 Skills for Life

D Williams gave an overview of the function and role of Union Learning Reps.  Everything is being discussed openly but there is slow progress.  An Executive Director now leads on the Skills for Life Programme.  It is felt that the EEP training will help support the SFL initiative.  C Wright to circulate a list of the current Union Learning Reps to members of CJC for information.

K Graham advised he is the only GMB Learning Rep.  CJC congratulated him on this positive lead.

9. Sickness/Absence

J Gooding advised that if some progress could be achieved on reduction in sickness absence, this would help in achieving some progress towards single status.

The TC&CE requested an agenda item on next CJC to discuss Sickness/Absence.  K Graham suggested Ged Caig might have some useful suggestions on this issue.

10. Annual Leave Year

J Gooding asked Trades Unions whether staff were happy with the CTS annual leave year being based on the calendar year.  C Wright and K Graham advised that staff were generally happy with this arrangement, having no real objections.

D Williams advised that this kind of decision should be discussed and agreed at CJC level keeping in mind consistency across the authority.  J Gooding advised that this move was a matter of operational convenience for CTS to allow for ‘peaks and troughs’ in workload.  CJC were happy for this change in the annual leave year for CTS.

P Stybelski asked whether there might be a need to consult on the annual leave year for the rest of the authority.  It was agreed that soundings would be taken and the matter discussed at a future meeting of CJC.  This meeting would also check that current practices across the authority for the carry forward of leave are complying with the agreement reached at CJC late last year.

CJC
19/04
CORPORATE INDUCTION

J Cross gave CJC an overview of the corporate induction programme and advised that the first induction session for new staff was taking place today with  the programme being assessed as it progresses.  A hand out has been prepared for new staff and the programme aims to welcome new staff, to be inclusive and will provide consistency in the induction process across the authority.  Feedback on the first session to be brought back to the next meeting.

CJC
20/04
REDEPLOYMENT POLICY

J Cross circulated a draft policy, which sets clear guidelines on redeployment, to CJC for consultation and asked for any comments to be passed back to her by the 15 July 2004, with the intention of implementing as soon as practicable after that date. 

CJC
21/04
RECRUITMENT PROTOCOL FOR CUSTOMER CONTACT CENTRE

J Cross gave an overview of the draft recruitment protocol for the Customer Contact Centre and circulated a copy for consultation.

C Wright advised that the Customer Contact Centre is the main concern for Trades Unions at the moment.  The protocol will address the process for recruitment to the Customer Contact Centre and give clarity to this process.

J Cross asked for comments and feedback within one week in order to progress this matter.  Agreement to this protocol will help address any staff concerns.  Any comments back to Jean by 23 June.

CJC
22/04
UPDATES

Customer Contact Centre

J Gooding gave an update on progress with the new Customer Contact Centre.  Remodeling of the ground floor is already taking place.  Some staff have visited Chorley to see staff operating a customer contact centre and a report was generated.  J Gooding to arrange for a copy to be circulated.  J Gooding also advised that with IT work and building work taking place on site the project is still on course and on budget.

CJC
23/04
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The possibility of holding a CJC meeting at CTS (Bousteads Grassing) was discussed.  D Kavanagh to look at this venue for a future meeting.

Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 11 August 2004 at 10.00am in Slupsk.

D Kavanagh to circulate a list of dates of future meetings to all members of CJC.

The Meeting Closed at 11.45am.

